CHAUTAUQUA COUNTY LANDFILL COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 2, 2024 LANDFILL BOARDROOM

6:08pm- meeting called to order

Members present- Dan Pavlock, John Penhollow, Aaron Gustafson

Agenda:

1.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.
15.

Financial position- better in August due to receipt of contaminated soil from the county airport.
Estimated revenue of $130,000.00. This soil also increased tonnage (257 tons/ day more).
September averaged 40 tons a day less than previous year.
Budget- Year to date, the landfill is at 89% of budget revenue, and 64% of budgeted expenses.
Tonnage-averages are up 75 tons per day in comparison to last year.
Presentation of comparison of daily tonnage from 2023-2024, and 5 year comparison of
monthly revenue compared to tonnage for 2019-2024.
BPU -BPU position on this commission remains vacant. BPU has communicated that Alex Pickett
will join the commission as their representative.
Regulatory compliance: a. B&L working on county’s solid waste permit renewal

b. updating solid waste plan.

c. Revisions to the storm water plan have been updated

d. Working on a RFQ for a radiation detection bid for installation

e. EPA was on-site to complete a SEM surface scan

f. Annual leachate cleaning completed in September

g. NYS fire inspection completed, with no discrepancies identified.
Resolutions- No resolutions at this time, however working with B&L on engineering assessment
for roof to cover waste trailers and shop upgrades.
Purchases- 4 new trailers, have been delivered

new landfill compactor is expected in October

Credit/debit card service- working on implementation-computers have been installed and
wasteworks upgrades completed. Working out minor issues
Recycling- recycling markets are still poor, and we continue to evaluate all options and
networking with other landfill operators and haulers.
CGE_ meeting held with CGE in August, covered updated reporting, repairs on engine #3,
possibly drilling new wells with additional pumps. County requested they begin preliminary
work to start a capping project
Wetlands- Wetlands project is looking good, additional planting completed on the stream bank
mitigation project.
Updated signage for recyclables installed. Oil and stoned driving surfaces at three transfer
stations. Normal operating performance reported.
Working with BPU on leachate line agreement.
Discussed possible new leachate treatment regulatory requirements.



16. Researching the options of selling a few power plant generators.

Next commission meeting will be Wednesday, December 4™",2024 at 6pm
Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm

Submitted by J. Penhollow



